
SHERIFF'S 

MEMORANDUM 


14-003 

DATE: 06124/2014 

TO: All Personnel 

FROM: Sheriff Thomas I. Cavallero 

RE: Immigration Holds 

The Sherifrs Office will no longer place Immigration Detainers (ICE Holds) on inmates in our 
custody, save for exceptional circumstances, and then only with the approval of the SheritT or his 
command level staff and consistent with the law. 

The Sheriff's Office will continue to hold all inmates pursuant to all federal judicial warrants 
signed by a federal magistrate. We will still comply with the notification policies of California 
Health and Safety Code section 11369. 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication and all other communications from the Sheriff's 
Administration are not to be divulged to non-Department personnel without the express permission of the 
Sheriff or Undersheriff. 


